
Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairman Stephens, Ranking Member Kelly, and members of the State 

and Local Government Committee:  

 

My name is Cory DiCarro and I want to thank you for allowing me proponent testimony for HB 

618. I support this bill and urge you to support and vote YES to pass it in order to remove the 

power to shutdown our state from the director of health. We desperately need to return order to 

our government. The Governor and Department of Health are unconstitutionally using their 

position and authority to make mandates that have and will continue to negatively affect the 

millions of citizens of Ohio. It is an overreach of power and they are infringing on our God-given 

rights. Please take a stand against this and vote YES for HB 618.  

 

Thank you, 

Cory DiCarro 

 

 


